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Hello, I have lived in Reynier Village (the far west side CD-10)
for 24 years. I feel very strongly that Reynier Village would be
much better served by being redistricted to CD-5 for the following
reasons: - The majority of our community (South Robertson
Neighborhood Council and residents) are in CD-5 and moving to
CD-5 would allow for better representation. - Robertson Blvd. is
split between CD-5 and CD -10. Having two representatives for
the same street and busy corridor makes it difficult to unify and
improve the boulevard for it to thrive. As Robertson Blvd. is a
major artery with significant traffic and commerce problems, any
City improvements on Robertson Blvd. must be dealt with by two
different council offices. This always creates barriers to getting
anything done (if at all) in a timely and proper manner. Robertson
Blvd. is the heart of the South Robertson community. Important
i1ssues concerning our neighborhood are generally always centered
around Robertson Blvd. and being split between two council
districts is inefficient and very problematic. - The South
Robertson Neighborhood Council always has to confer with, and
get special reports from two council offices. Any special events
they want to hold on Robertson Blvd. or ask for improvements on
Robertson Blvd. has to be sent to (and agreed by) two separate
council offices. I believe the NC would be better served if all
residents were under CD-5. - Redistricting criteria #5 states that:
"Districts shall be drawn utilizing natural boundaries and streets
and to encourage geographic compactness to the extent feasible".
La Cienega Blvd. is the natural boundary for CD 5, as CD-5
already extends to La Cienega Blvd. (just north of Reynier
Village) at 18th Street. If Reynier Village was redistricted by its
natural boundary, La Cienega, (instead of Roberton Blvd.), its
residents would be more unified geographically and for reasons
stated above, much better served by CD-5. - The 2020 Census
tract 2697.00, which includes Reynier Village and a portion of
Castle Heights, is split between CD 10 and CD 5. Reynier Village
is a small area at the far west end of CD-10 and already located
immediately adjacent to CD-5, it would be a very minor
adjustment to the borders, and follow a more natural line by
having the cut off at La Cienega Blvd. Please change the
boundary of CD-10 to La Cienega Blvd. Thank you.



Communication from Public

Name: Patty Kirby
Date Submitted: 11/16/2021 10:09 AM
Council File No: 20-0668-S7

Comments for Public Posting: Councilmembers: Especially Mr. Krekorian and Ms. Raman.
PLEASE make a motion to move Studio City Neighborhood
Council Boundaries back into CD2 to make this community
whole, represented by only 1 Councilmember. The population
increase can be solved by adding the 29,000 people in Studio City
back to CD2 and move the 13,190 from CD2 to CD4. All new
population totals are within the 10% devient. DO THE RIGHT
THING. Make Studio City whole. Stop the Split. Your goal to
keep Neighborhood Councils in 1 district and not split can be
achieved for Studio City. Someone, please step up to make this
motion. Thank you Patty Kirby patty.a.kirby@gmail.com 4434
Carpenter Ave. Studio City, 91607
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Comments for Public Posting: Please, we beg of you, do not split Studio City into two different
districts. Even more important, please do make Nithya Raman our
representative! She plans to dramatically increase population
density without considering the negative consequences. She
doesn't understand that our local roads were not designed to
handle such a huge increase in vehicle numbers. She doesn't
understand that we don't have enough schools to accommodate the
large increase we will have in numbers of students. She doesn't
understand that we are already being deluged with a huge increase
in both noise and air pollution from the jet superhighway over our
neighborhood, and more people = more pollution. Please do what
you can to find us a representative who actually cares about
quality of life. Thank you!



